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6.30 pm - Join ZOOM Meeting

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 30  Issue  No; 20      26 May 2020

 

GUEST PRESENTER - Former member and Past President 
WILL ROGERS
“BLAZE AID”

Introduction of Will - Peter McKeown

BlazeAid  –  a volunteer-based organisation that works with families and 
individuals in rural Australia after natural disasters such as fires and floods. 

Working alongside the rural families, our volunteers help to rebuild fences and 
other structures that have been damaged or destroyed.

Equally important, volunteers also help to lift the spirits of people who are often 
facing their second or third flood event after years of drought, or devastating 
losses through bushfires. 

BlazeAid volunteers work in a disaster-affected area for many months, not only 
helping individuals and families, but also helping rebuild the local communities.

NOTE;  On pages 4 and 5 is an account of the Bush Fire attack on The 
Happy Wombat Hazelnut farm, Dunns Road, Batlow and the experience by 
Craig and Bindi. 

5 Minute members talk - CLIFF GARRETT

Will Rogers will tell of his & Louise’s recent experience working as a BlazeAid 
volunteers  at  BlazeAid camp in Tooma in the Snowy Mountains.
Later they went back to Batlow for a month to help with the Hazelnut harvest on a 
farm that suffered major loses in the horrible New Years Dunns Road Fire.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

 

Last meeting Martin Rodgers spoke about the Cobra  he 
built . A few members appeared to be disappointed that 
he did not end with a picture of a blonde draped over the 
bonnet.

  At the next meeting past president Will Rodgers  will 
speak on on Blaze Aid and the work they did in the 
Snowy Mountains.

  The zoom meetings seem to be enjoyed by all.

We are submitting the documents about the merging 
of the two clubs  early next week. Twenty members are 

transferring to the merged club, which is an excellent result  and means we should 
have a strong club with about 40 members.

We have started going through the club records and are assembling  some items 
that can go into an archive. If anyone has anything  that might be of interest let me 
know.

The board  decided the following;
We donate $1000 to Chatswood  district grant for work in East Timor. (See page 
10 for more information)
$200 to Carevan to buy more seats
$200 to Taldumande for outside furniture at their Crows Nest house.

The sign on the Empower Golf golfing machine will have the name of the club as 
Chatswood Roseville not Roseville Club.

The club has a number of new aprons. If you want one contact John Hartley.  The 
club has a number of caps, blue shirts and red t shirts of various sizes. If you want 
one contact Greg Muldoon.

Ross is working hard on the last club meeting on 23 June. There will be a number 
of photos of past events and members are invited during the meeting to comment 
on them and their recollections of some of the club’s past activities and functions. 
If you have any specific or special contribution your would like included in the 
Bulletin please forward it to Ross. 
There will also be a special bulletin with  some of the club history, statistics  and 
articles. There will also a bulletin with the directors reports for the year 2019/2020.
Richard Green.
President.
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LAST MEETING STATISTICS - 12 MAY  2020

			 
	

	 	 MAY  17		  David BRAND
	 	 MAY  22		  Grant CAMPBELL

	 	 JUNE  7		  Arthur MARSHALL
	 	 JUNE  16		  Michael HARROWELL

Club Membership 22 Attendance Percentage 72.73%

Members Participating 16 Make-ups 0

Apologies 6 Guests Participating 1

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Participating 2

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS MAY and JUNE 2020

APOLOGIES
Please advise Ian Garrard,

9452 2585 or email iangarrard@optusnet.com.au
before 5.00 pm on the Tuesday of the Meeting
if you will be unable to join the Zoom Meeting.

COMING MEETINGS -  ROSTERS
Date Meeting Program Introduction and Vote 

of Thanks
26 May Will Rogers - Blaze aid

5 Minutes Member Talk - Cliff Garrett
Peter McKeown

9 June
8.00 pm

Caroline Viotto - Zoom from Brazil
5 Minute MembersTalk - Avis Manoukian

Greg Muldoon

23 June Farewell to non transferring and recently 
retired Members.
Some members memories of the Rotary 
Club

Richard Green
Ross Symons

14 July Chatswood Roseville Rotary Club - 
Induction of Officers and Board
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CRAIG AND BINDI’S ACCOUNT OF THE BUSHFIRE 
ATTACKS!

Not once, not twice, it was three damn times from different directions! It’s over 
a week since burnt leaves starting falling on the farm (west of Batlow) from the 
Dunns Road Fire.

Dec 30th: We started watching the blaze heading our way from the west, seeing 
the flames race up Kendall’s Fire Lookout during the night. 
Like many thunderstorms we have watched over the years though, the fire took a 
turn and headed off to our south. 
We kept an eye on it until nearly 4am and were later to find out this first threat to 
us ripped through Laurel Hill.

Dec 31: About 3.00 pm on New Years Eve under a strong south west wind the 
flames roared over the planted pine hill across the road and jump Lower Bago 
Road into our place. 
We always predicted this would be the direction a nasty fire came from and it did 
with much ferocity. 
The fire was hot and all consuming but we kept to our fire plan and stopped it 
progressing too far into our hazelnut orchard or entering the sheds. 
We enacted our fire plan with 50% of the farm burnt to some degree. 
The swirling winds knocked many nuts off trees across the farm this day.

5th Jan: Fast forward five days and we weren’t quite expecting this mongrel fire 
to then come at us again. 
This time from the north at 2am. This was the fire that burnt through Batlow on the 
Saturday and we weren’t quite expecting anything to happen to us ~10km away, 
thinking the fire had moved on, but no. 
It’s like it came back for a final strike to see if we we’re being complacent but we 
were up watching. 
It reignited mature pine to our north on Greenhills Road that had already burnt a 
few days earlier but only in the blackberry understorey. 
The fire raced across the crowns in a couple of minutes. 
Even though it was 500 metres away the sky lit up and we could hear it roaring. 
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CLUB HISTORY PHOTO ALBUM
A photo album with a lot of photos of past Rotary events and social occasions 
was recovered from John Hartley’s Party Time Hire building when they vacated.
Richard Green has the album.

So if any member, past or present, would like the album or photos from it, and a 
number of other photos, please contact Richard.

NEW MEETING FEATURE - 5 MINUTE MEMBERS TALKS

Our meetings will feature a 5 minute members talk. The members are shown in 
the coming Meeting Roster on page 3 and are
•	 26 May, Cliff Garrett
•	 9 June, Avis Manoukian

So, for a third time we were under threat, ready for ember attack as it was unlikely 
to burn through the neighbours orchard and ploughed paddock. 
We still think if we hadn’t been here the fire would have crept through the mown 
grass up the gentle slope until it found something combustible to burn like our 
native shrubs and sheds.

Fortunately we dodged a bullet like the first fire threat but it’s only today (Jan 7) 
after a shower of rain and cooler weather we can wind down a bit. This evening it 
was a chance to also have a good look over the farm and be grateful that we didn’t 
get wiped out when so many have lost more. 
Ember attachs started many grass fires through the orchard, No water as poly 
pipe melted. Fences burnt, neighbours hungry cattle foraging in our orchard
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NEXT MEETING - 9 JUNE 2020
ZOOM MEETING WILL BE HELD WITH CAROL VIOTTO

Arrangements have been made for Carol Viotto, our Rotary Exchange student 
from Brazil to join our ZOOM Meeting on 9 June.

NOTE THE MEETING WILL COMMENCE AT 8.00 PM - WHICH IS 7.00 AM IN 
BRAZIL. (Carol has assured Richard she will be out of bed by then.)
Carol will speak about 
“How is living with COVID-19 in Brazil and about how my 
life/uni is going”.

2020 BOWELCARE KITS - AVAILABLE FROM 1 APRIL

1 April 2020 - 31 May 2020
BowelCare kits will be on sale at participating pharmacies for two months 
commencing 1st April, 2020.  Check with your local pharmacy or go to this 
website www.bowelcare.org.au for a listing of all participating pharmacies in your 
area.
 
This year’s BowelCare kit will cost $20.00. The price includes pathology testing, 
with notification of your result to both yourself and your nominated doctor. Your 
result will be issued within 30 days of your test kit being received by pathology.   

ZOOM MEETING and FINE CONTRIBUTIONS.
There is an ongoing monthly charge for subscription 
to ZOOM meetings and, in the absence of attendance 
meetings, we need to receive some nominal fines and 
contributions for the cost of the Zoom account and for the 
presentation of gifts in recognition of our guest speakers.

Pay your $3 per member, (plus meeting fines levied by Sergeant at Arms) to;       
Account Holder;   J & K  HARTLEY

BSB;  732 - 090
Account;  636 566

“Family Name + Meeting Date” e.g. 12/5/20

NOMINAL FINE AND CONTRIBUTIONS 
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LAST MEETING 12 MAY -  MARTIN ROGERS.
HOW I BUILT MY COBRA REPLICA SPORTS CAR

Sixteen members, plus former member and past president Will Rogers and 
partners Janette Kay and Lori Farrar, listened to a very interesting and sometimes 
incredible address by Martin Rogers, about the COBRA replica sports car he has 
built.

Martin is a man who likes the challenge of building things.
His finished COBRA product has been created from using the parts from a “donor 
car”, a Commodore V6 purchased at an NRMA auction, Ford and other wrecked 
cars, found in car wrecker’s yards.

There are 2 categories of COBRA cars  followed by different designers and 
builders - the genuine, where accuracy is paramount and expensive, to replicas 
like Martin’s. There are “Kit Manufacturers” including prefessional welders, 
painters, fibreglass manufacturers to create the shell to fit the chasis and specific 
part producers which Martin used, to create his COBRA.

There were several modifications made to the “donor car” parts to create the 
chasis and the installation of 4 computers in the car (which all “talk” to each 
other); 1 for the engine, 1 for the gearbox, 1 for the ABS braking system and 1 for 
body control.

Building his car took 3 years from completion of design details required for 
compliance with ADRS specifications, to testing for compliance, insurance and 
registration for on-the-road.

Despite the use of donor car parts, its the shape which makes it a COBRA.
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LEFT OVER ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY CLUB SHIRTS
AVAILABLE FREE - “FIRST COME FIRST SERVED”

As you are probably aware, we have a stock of RCRC Polo shirts, chambray 
shirts and caps. Obviously, these will become redundant after the “merger”.
At the Board Meeting on 19 May, it was decided to offer these to our members 
and partners and no cost. It will be on a “first come – first served” basis.
Here is what is available:

Members can contact me to arrange collection.
PP Greg Muldoon.

CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY CLUB - 2020/2021
DIRECTORS, BOARD MEMBERS AND OTHER OFFICERS

  
 Board
Co- Presidents – Peter Kindred and David Brand
President Elect – Michael MacQuillan
Secretary – Peggy Yu
Treasurer – John Hartley
Administration Incl Speaker programme – Neil Howie
International/ Foundation – Nick Dorsch
Youth – Richard Green
Vocation – Brian Townsend
Community – Peter Lewis

Non- Board Positions
Sergeant-at-Arms – Ian Garrard / Wayne Kearns
Attendance Officer – Peter McKeown
Social – Peter Timmerman / Allan Farrar
Welfare – Diana Wilkinson
Insurance/ Legal – Allan Farrar
Verification Officer- WWCC – Peter Lefmann
Public Officer – Peggy Yu
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MESSAGE FROM DAVID BRAND  CO-PRESIDENT
CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY CLUB

The first meeting of the Provisional Board of Chatswood Roseville Rotary Club 
was held on 21 May, 2020.
The Board roles and the Non Board roles were confirmed and are shown in the 
table above.

The role of President is shared and will operate as follows:

David Brand will be President from 1st July 2020 to 30th September 2020 and 
from 1st April 2021 to 30th June 2021.
Peter Kindred will be President from 1st October 2020 to 31st March 2021.
We anticipate that each Co- President will need to cover for the other, if it is 
necessary for either to be away during their allocated period.

We will presently be allocating each member to a role on the committees 
supporting the Directors in their portfolios. If there is a particular committee you 
would like to be on please give me a call.

Early notice - we are hoping to have this year’s Christmas party on Tuesday 8 
December at Roseville Golf Club.

The Board is now planning the Inaugural Meeting of the new Club, which will also 
be the changeover meeting for the previous Clubs. This meeting will be a Zoom 
meeting and will be held on Tuesday 14 July 2020. 
Separate notice and more details of the night will be given soon.

David Brand
Co - President

 CHATSWOOD ROTARY AWARDED THE DISTRICT GOLD 
SHELTER BOX AWARD

Congratulations to Chatswood Rotary Club on being awarded the District Gold 
Shelter Box Award. 

The Award is given to a Club that contributes $5,000 over 3 consecutive years. 

Chatswood was the only Club in the District to receive a Gold Award. 
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CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY CLUB NEWS

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES - 2020/2021.
The Provisional Board of the merged club has met and adopted the following 
resolution for submission to both clubs;

“Resolved to recommend that the Club set the annual membership fees for 2020-
2021at $300 payable as a first instalment of $150 on 1 July 2020 by no later 
than 31 July 2020 and as a second instalment of $150 payable on 1 January 2021 
by no later than 31 January 2021.” 

The new by-laws require the annual membership dues to be adopted by the 
Clubs. Accordingly, as previously agreed by both clubs, Ross Symons, as 
Returning Officer, within the coming week, will conduct an electronic ballot of the 
current members of both clubs, to vote on the Board recommendation.

The proposed dues represent a reduction of $40 over the current Roseville Chase 
dues of $340.

WATER AND SANITATION HYGIENE PROJECT
     OLOKASA SCHOOL OSSU TMOR- LESTE

Chatswood Rotary Club has been working with Willoughby Friends of Ossu (a 
Willoughby Council supported local community group) on a project to provide 
much needed functional sanitation at Olokasa School. 

The project will include provision of toilets and washing facilities with education of 
students in personal hygiene management.

After initially approaching our Club to join in a Foundation Global Grant 
application, Chatswood RC proposes to scale back the project funding to an initial 
A$12,000 and will now apply for A$6,000 through a Foundation District Grant 
which must be lodged by the end of this month. 31 May 2020. 

Chatswood RC has set aside A$5,000 as its Club donation. 

At its Zoom Board meeting last Tuesday 19 May, our Board has agreed to 
contribute A$1,000 for this project to make up the necessary Club funds of 
A$6,000 for the lodgement of the application. 

Our contribution will be transferred to the merged Club- Chatswood Roseville RC 
-after 1 July as part of the  funds remaining in our Charities Account on 30 June 
2020.
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Mark your calendars for 20-26 June for an exciting opportunity to gather online 
with the family of Rotary for our first virtual convention – for free!

Together, we will still experience the spirit of Rotary, be inspired by innovation, 
celebrate our resilience, and explore how clubs are addressing COVID-19. 

Join us to experience Rotary in action during our Flag Ceremony, witness the 
power of connection during our general sessions, learn new ways to engage with 
Rotary during our breakout sessions, find inspiration from our global speakers, 
and much more.
We have never needed Rotary — and we have never needed each other — more 
than we do now. We hope to see you online, because Now More Than Ever, 
Rotary Connects the World. 

Now More than Ever, Rotary Connects the World: 

The 2020 Rotary Virtual Convention
20-26 June ~ Schedule at a glance

General Session 1: Together, We Connect — Saturday, 20 June — 11.00pm 		
	 (AEST) 
General Session 2: Together, We Learn — Sunday, 21 June — 11.00pm 
(AEST)
Featured Breakout Sessions (details coming soon) - Monday – Friday, 22- 
26 			   June
Each day, one breakout session will be offered at each of the following 
times*:
8:00 – 9:00 Chicago Time (UTC-5) - 11.00pm AEST
12:00 – 13:00 Chicago Time (UTC-5) - 3.00am AEST
18:00 – 19:00 Chicago Time (UTC-5) - 9.00am AEST
 

Signup for this free event will be available at the end of May.
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ROTARY PEOPLE, CAUSES AND  PROJECTS EVERY 
WEEK ON COMMUNITY RADIO.

The impact of the drought in the Upper Hunter region of NSW left many farmers 
without stock, feed or the means to feed their families.

Through the Adopt a Town initiative, Rotarians 
from Turramurra visited the area, provided 
vouchers redeemable in local businesses, helped 
manage a community bike ride and a Cuban 
dance event, all to help people get back on their 
feet. Co-President of Turramurra Rotary Club, Dr 
Parry Monckton explains where they went,  who 

they met, what was needed and how it came about. 
www.adoptatown.org.au

Follow this link to hear an edited version of the interview:
https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/adopt-a-town-relieving-drought-in-nsw-

15-may-2020?fbclid=IwAR1LP64r2_TmYbqZfzYy_44UW-yVe9XIuIdJ8Cr8hKiFx9
rINxm2ri9DDkI

See details on following page

OUR DEDICATED BOARD HARD AT WORK
BOARD MEETING 19 MAY 2020.
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What does Rotary do? * Visit the Town * Stay in Hotels, Caravan Parks, etc. * 
Eat in Restaurants, Cafes, etc. * Shop in local shops. * Find out what help is 
needed * Develop projects to help locals * Provide support and hope.
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SALVATION ARMY RED SHIELD APPEAL

RED SHIELD APPEAL DIGITAL DOORKNOCK

MESSAGE FROM THE DG KALMA McLELLAN

Usually, at this time of year, you’ll see us Rotarians throughout local shopping 
centres and the like rattling buckets, waving banners, EFT machines in hand 
raising much needed funds for The Salvation Army on their Red Shield Appeal 
Weekend.
 
This year, due to restrictions forced upon us by the COVID-19 pandemic, we are 
unable to do that. So how can we help?
 
Rotary Clubs working hand in hand with The Salvos goes back many years and 
never before have they needed us more!
 
To donate, please FOLLOW THE below link.
 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotary-district-9685
 
 NOTE; Our Club has for many years assisted with the annual Doorknock, by  
either members doing doorknocks in designated areas or driving students from 
some schools, to niminated areas to assist in the fund raising efforts.

The above article is for your information and consideration should you wish to 
donate to this years appeal.
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SOME INTERESTING ARTICLES FROM THE MAY EDITION 
OF ROTARY DOWN UNDER (RDU) 

Food for Thought
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QUESTIONS ARISING DURING THIS ISOLATION!
WHO THINKS THESE THINGS UP?

If you have, then you have you been in isolation toooo long!

If a poison use-by date expires, is it more poisonous or is it no longer poisonous?

Which letter is silent in the word “Scent,” the S or the C?

Why is the letter W, in English, called double U? Shouldn’t it be called double V?

Maybe oxygen is slowly killing you and it just takes 75-100 years to fully work.

Every time you clean something, you just make something else dirty.

The word “swims” upside-down is still “swims”.

100 years ago, everyone owned a horse and only the rich had cars. Today 			 
	 everyone has cars and only the rich own horses.

If you replace “W” with “T” in “What, Where and When”, you get the answer to 		
	 each of them.
 
At a movie theatre, which armrest is yours?

Why is there a ‘D’ in fridge, but not in refrigerator?

Who knew what time it was when the first clock was made?

Why isn’t a fireman called a waterman?

How come lipstick doesn’t do what it says?

If money doesn’t grow on trees, how come banks have branches?

If a vegetarian eats vegetables, what does a humanitarian eat?

Why are goods sent by ship called CARGO and those sent by truck SHIPMENT?

Why do we put cups in the dishwasher and the dishes in the cup board?

Why is it called “Rush Hour” when traffic moves at its slowest then?

Why do they call it a TV “set” when there is only one?
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Stevie Wonder and Tiger Woods are in a bar.
Woods turns to Wonder and says, “How’s the swinging career going?”
Stevie Wonder replies “Not too bad. How’s the golf?”
Woods replies “Not too bad, though I’ve had some problems with my swing, but I 
think I’ve got that right now”.
Stevie says “I always find that when my swing goes wrong, I need to stop playing 
for a while and not think about it. Then the next time I play, it seems to be alright.”
Tiger says “You play golf?”
Wonders says “Oh, yes, I’ve been playing for years”.
Woods says, “But you are blind. How can you play golf if you can’t see?”
Wonders says, “I get my caddy to stand in the middle of the fairway and call to 
me. I listen for the sound of his voice and play the ball towards him. The when 
I get to where the ball lands, the caddy moves to the green or farther down the 
fairway and again I play the ball towards his voice”
“But how do you putt?” asks Woods.
:Well” says Stevie “ I get the caddy to lean down in front of the hole and call to me 
with his head on the ground, and I just play the ball towards his voice”
Woods says “What is your handicap?”
Stevie says “Well I am a scratch golfer”
Woods, incredulous, says to Stevie “We’ve got to play a round sometime”.
Wonders says “Well people don’t take me seriously, so I only play for money, and 
never play for less than $10,000 a hole”
Woods thinks about this and says “OK, I’m game for that, when would you like to 
play?”
Stevie says “Pick a night”.

* * * * * *
From a Christchurch Parish magazine;
“Would the Congregation please note that the bowls at the back of the Church, 
labelled “For the Sick and ill”, are for monetary donations only”

* * * * * *
IT’S  ALL IN  THE COMMUNICATIONS AND THE THE PRONUNCIATION.
The following apologetic article appeared in the Mornington Bulletin.
“There was an error printed in the story titled “Pigs float down the Dawson 
River” on page 11 yesterday. The story by the reporter said ;
“more than 30,000 pigs were floating down the Dawson River”.

What the piggery owner actual said was “ 30 sows and pigs”  not “30,000 
pigs”.

A TOUCH OF HUMOUR
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COMMITTEES
2019-2020

Club Administration	 	 Director;  David Brand
	 Program Manager			   Allan Farrar
	 Public Relations			   PP Ross Symons
	 Social					    Chairman; Allan Farrar, 
						      Lori Farrar, Di Wilkinson.

Vocational, Community 	 Director;  PP Peter Lewis
& International Service	 PP Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Di Wilkinson
	 			   		  Peter Lefmann. 		
	 		

Youth Service	 		  Director;  PDG,  PP Greg Muldoon
         						       PP Ian Robertson, Sue Ward, 
						      Avis Manoukian.
	

Rotary Foundation &		 Director;  PP Neil Howie
Funding				    	 Mike Harrowell, PP Cliff Garrett,  					  
						      PP John Hartley , Ian Garrard.					   
	

Membership 			   Director;  David Brand
						    
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar.

Attendance Officer		  PP Peter McKeown

Bulletin Editor			   PP Ross Symons.

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar.

Working With Children
Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair 			   Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

Our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary storage of our Graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by
Clarke Murphy Printing
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